

STUTTON VILLAGE SOCIAL MEETING & AGM
COMMITTEE MEETING THURSDAY 19TH October, 2017
7.30pm VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT:	Emily Tudball	Nigel Hilton
	Lynsay Wrigglesworth	Mike Grayson
	Sophie Hilton	Valerie Kent
	Chris Cully	Michelle Hilton
	Mags Moore	Paul Spurrier
	Julie Cully	Kathy Bird
	Chris Morris (part)	

APOLOGIES: Nadine Meillam.

1. Welcome and Apologies

Emily welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave the apologies.

2. Action from the previous meeting

Paul has confirmed the Hog Roast is cancelled for Bonfire Night but still booked for the Summer Fete.

Reports for the AGM have been done

Kathy has booked the team night out including transport.

3. Previous Events

Race Night – Mike gave his report of the evening. The evening raised £2200, £1000 of that has been raised and paid to Stingrays Tadcaster, and a profit of £618 was made on the night. Everyone agreed the evening was another success which everyone enjoyed.

Macmillan – Michelle gave her report the afternoon raised £437.50 which has been paid to Macmillan. Despite it not been as busy as last year due to the duck race in Tadcaster and various other Macmillan events on that day, amazing amount raised and thanked all those who came.

Bulb Planting – Emily gave her report, approx. 30 people turned up, which was another good turn out helped by the weather. Approx 10 bags of rubbish collected and a large amount of bulbs planted. Lynsay had arranged with Cllr D Mackay to get all the rubbish collected via Selby Council, although it wasn't collected on the Monday as promised by the local authority it had actually been collected on Thursday, Lynsay will send a thank you to Cllr Mackay.

Action to follow on

Emily will do an article for the Standard and also to pay for the village hall.

Lynsay will send a thank you to Cllr Mackay.

4. Future Events

Halloween – Sophie will do the poster and will display them this weekend, need volunteers to go around the village and take photos of each pumpkin.

Action

Emily, Valerie, Nigel and Georgia will help Sophie.

Bonfire Night – Paul gave his report, all the posters are up advertising Bonfire Night.

Gates open at 6pm fireworks start at 7.30pm, same location as last year.

Strictly NO fireworks

Actions

Mike and Nigel will light the fireworks, Stewart will light the fire.

Mike to buy fireworks, Sophie has given him a cheque for £400.

Stewart, Keith and Jamie will supply generators.

Michelle will ask the Moorings if they can do hot drinks again.

No alcohol needs to be purchased as there is stock.

Paul will apply for licence.

BBQ, 120 burgers & 80 Sausages with rolls and sauces, Paul has ordered.

Paul advised there would be vegetable soup and roll, camping stove needed.

Chris Cully has ordered straw bales will be delivered, Sophie to give Chris £67.50 cash.

Paul to ask Jason; for the coloured lights from last year.

Chris C has approx 75 glow sticks to sell instead of fireworks

Jamie Hyde has a large piece of chipboard for the pumpkin photos,

Sophie to print photos.

Allocated Jobs

Nigel & Mike – Fireworks

Stewart – Light fire

Paul, Chris C, & Lynsay – BBQ

Elaine & Jan – Bar

Michelle & Mags – Hot Drinks (if Moorings not available)

Kathy, Michelle & Valerie – Onions

Valerie, Dave plus volunteers – Marshalling (high viz, touches needed)

Gate – tbc

Paul to check stock of cups, napkins replace if needed.

All to help set up of the Friday/Saturday if available

Christmas Market – Lynsay gave her report. Posters advertising it will be out this weekend.

Village hall booked.

9 confirmed stalls, email Mozzer the list to advertise on FB.

There will be a café in the small meeting room, serving hot drinks and mince pies/stollen.

Volunteers will be needed on the day to help set up/serve drinks.

Christmas Gathering – Sub committee decided Kathy B, Nigel & Sophie.

Emily and Michelle will co-ordinate the choir and band.

Same format as last year, however this time in the village hall.

Face painting, craft table, hamper, grotto in the small room, put the marquee up for the band.

Mulled wine, hot drinks and juice for the children.

Christmas tree available

Actions

Sub committee to meet to plan

Michelle and Emily to meet ref: music

Emily to book the village hall

Chris and Julie to stock/run craft table

Lynsay to do hamper, check raffle tickets are in VH.

Georgie to do face painting, need to check if Sue and Sophie Lodge can also help.

Mike to discuss and the next VH meeting; if a tree can be put up outside the VH.

New Years Eve – Party in the village hall, Michelle, Kathy B, Emily & Lynsay

Tickets only, £10pp under 16 free, max 60 people.

Hot pot evening price includes a toast

Dress code

Action

Sub committee to meet and update at the next meeting.

Lynsay to do some tickets.

Team Meal – Saturday 20th January 2018

Kathy has booked the table and confirmed numbers.

Taxi is booked for 6.45pm from the pub, meet at 6pm.

A non returnable deposit is required of £10pp to Kathy ASAP.

5. Next Years Events

Wine Tasting, booked for 3rd March – Chris & Julie Cully

Talking Heads, booked for 19th May £255 for the event – Chris Cully

Summer Fete, 23rd June, Towton Battle Field Society booked – Emily

Will be discussed in the New Year.

6. Stutton Standard

Emily would like to get the standard done for W/E 28.10.17, so can all articles be in to Emily ASAP.

7. Christmas Cards and Village Calendar

Mike brought in a proof of the calendar and cards. Everyone was very pleased with them.

All decided to order 100 calendars and 100 A6 cards with envelopes Julie will sell them at bonfire night, and what doesn't sell they will be available at the Christmas Market.

Pricing for the calendars £8.00 and the cards £4.00, but perhaps do an offer if bought together.

8. AOB

Michelle asked if the social committee would make up the short fall in funds for choir to buy their own keyboard in time for Christmas which will be approx £70, everyone agreed this; however due to storage issues Michelle decided to wait until the New Year.

9. AGM

Emily gave her chairs report for the past year and thanked everyone for all their hard work throughout the year. Also thanked everyone on the committee and who attended the events for the phenomenal amount of money donated to charity, full report emailed.

Sophie gave her financial report, full report emailed.

New Committee Elected

Chair – Emily Tudball

Vice Chair – Kathy Bird

Secretary – Lynsay Wrigglesworth

Treasurer – Sophie Hilton

P.R – Chris Morris

10. Close

Emily thanked everyone for coming.

Date set for the next meeting Thursday 16th November 7.30pm in the village hall, (has been booked)